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The Honorable Shannon Francis, Chairperson 

House Committee on Transportation 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 582-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Francis: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2267 by House Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2267 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2267 would allow adult care homes to apply for disability special license plates, as 

long as the adult care home provides satisfactory proof to the Director of Vehicles that the adult 

care home is responsible for the transportation of a person or persons with a disability. 

 

 The Department of Revenue indicates the enactment of HB 2267 would increase FY 2024 

administrative expenditures by $125 for five hours of policy updates and training required to issue 

plates to additional organizations (5 hours x $25 per hour = $125), all from the State General Fund.  

Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2267 is not reflected in The FY 2024 Governor’s Budget 

Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue  


